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LVSSC honors its volunteers and supporters 
at its annual luncheons in April.  At the last 
luncheon. We were delighted to hear 
several tutor/student success stories.  One 
was that told by tutor, Joan Pike, and her 
student, Berkeling Medina. 
 

Berkeling and her family left their country, 
Venezuela, seven years ago where she was 
a practicing dentist.  She sought help from 
LVSSC to achieve her goals of improving 
her understanding and clarity of  English 
so that she could become a dentist and a 
US citizen.  Joan Pike was available to 
help her in any way she could. 
 

In Joanôs words, ñBerkeling has been a delight and pleasure to work with because she has a thirst 
for knowledge and a desire to better herself.ò  Joan and Berkeling speak with well-deserved pride in 
the fact that Berkeling has passed all requirements for citizenship and is now a full-fledged US 
citizen.  All tutors are encouraged to be innovative and use whatever methods they feel are best 
suited to their studentôs needs and goals.  In this case, Joan used Readerôs Digest with its simple 
and direct approach to the English language and its homespun stories which help to acquaint a 
newcomer to middle-America.  Berkeling was also encouraged to watch only English-speaking TV.  
 

Berkeling is now employed as a dental hygienist, volunteers at her childrenôs elementary school, and 
is preparing for both the TOEFL (Test of English as a Foreign Language), which evaluates oneôs 
ability to use and understand English in an academic setting as a prerequisite for university-level 
education, and the NBDE (National Board of Dental Examiners) exam.  
 

Not content with helping one person achieve her goals, Joan is now tutoring Berkelingôs cousin, 
Rafael, who is working very hard to improve his English in order to better his chances of advance-
ment in his company.  In his case, Joan is using Sports Illustrated, which he looks forward to with all 
the  eagerness of a typical sports fanatic. 

 

Berkeling Medina and tutor Joan Pike  

at Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon 

Featured Tutor and Student  
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   Presidentõs Corner 

This year, 2012, is a milestone.  It marks the 30
th
 year since Literacy Volunteers was started in 

Venice.   In those 30 years, this organization has helped thousands of adults improve their literacy 
skills, and our service area has expanded to include all of South Sarasota County.  We plan to 
celebrate our 30

th
 Anniversary this fall.  Weôll invite past and present volunteers and adult learners to 

join us.  If you have photos, memorabilia, or suggestions for this event, please let me know. 
 
Up North, February and March bring more snow and ice.  Here in sunny Florida, itôs time for fun and 
games and walking outdoors in beautiful weather.  Board members are busy soliciting prizes for the 
6

th
 ñDeal Me Inò Card & Game Party (Tues Mar 6) which will be at Jacaranda Trace located in South 

Venice.  Iôm the reservations clerk, so please give me a call at 941-412-0107 to reserve a table or to 
ask a question.   
 
The Walk-a-Thons in Venice (Sat., Feb. 25) and North Port (Sat., Mar. 31) offer healthy exercise, 
good companionship, and an opportunity to raise money for United Way of South Sarasota County 
as well as Literacy Volunteers.  Please join one or both of our Walk-A-Thon Teams.  
  
In April, instead of the usual luncheon at the Venice Library, you will be invited to a delicious Break-
fast at Grace United Methodist Church in Venice.  The date will be Tues, April 10, and youôll receive 
the details in March.   
 
Please mark the dates of these ñComing Eventsò on your calendar, and plan to join us. 
 

       --Sandy McIntyre 

 

North Port News  
 
In January, we welcomed Janita Wisch, North Port Library Supervisor, to the LVSSC Board.  Janita 
has been a friend to Literacy Volunteers for many years.  She worked with Marybeth Catizone, Past 
President of LVSSC, to expand literacy services for North Port residents.  She also obtained a grant 
to purchase two laptop computers with ñNative Accentò pronunciation software, and she trains ESL 
students to use this learning tool.  
 
Improvements to the Literacy Volunteers area in the Library are being planned to accommodate the 

growing need for tutoring services in North Port.   A $1,950 grant from Heron Creek Community 

Foundation provided the first improvement of additional textbooks.  Tutors will now find books to 

check out in all three wall cabinets.   In the future, we hope to have a large free-standing bookcase 

for easier access, but that will need to wait until the walls are reconfigured with a locking door . 

Janita is the Captain of the Literacy Volunteers Team for the North Port Walk-A-Thon on Saturday, 

March 31, and will be signing up walkers and accepting donations.  Plan to join us to support Literacy 

Volunteers as well the other agencies supported by United Way of South Sarasota County. 

The North Port Tuesday evening ESL Beginner Class is moving from the Library to the University of 

South Florida (USF) building at 5920 Pan American Blvd. where a larger room is available. 
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  Nan Winans      You may remember me from a previous issue as the tutor for Noi Perrotti.  

Now that my student has temporarily returned to Thailand, Iôve accepted a 

position on the LVSSC Board where my primary function is newsletter 

editor.  I was employed for 35 years in the publications field as 

proofreader, writer, and editor, eventually becoming a proposal consultant 

to several engineering firms.  My favorite job was a volunteer position as 

managing editor of my hometown  (Salem, CT) newsletter before my 

husband and I (and dogs) became full-time Florida residents in 1995.  

Needless to say we wouldnôt trade one winter day in Englewood for 

another in Salem.  

Janita Wisch  
Janita Wisch is Library Supervisor at North Port Library,    

Sarasota County Library System. She oversees literacy      

services at North Port Library, acting as liaison to the 

literacy tutors.  In 2010 she received a grant from Dollar 

General and the American Library Association to improve 

literacy services to the community. The grant allowed the 

library to purchase the ñNative Accentò program. 

Janita is a Master of Library Science graduate from the     

University of Pittsburgh, and has been a librarian in 

academic and public libraries for thirty years.  Before 

moving to Florida, she was a Bibliographic Instruction Librarian and Womenôs Studies Instructor at 

Ohio University.  Janita and her husband, Professor Howard Wisch live in Deep Creek with their 

children Thornton and Inkling. 

LVSSC is pleased to announce ...  
New Board Members  

Tutor Tips  
 

SEEING REDéSome students appear to be able to perceive and retain words written in red 
ink on yellow paper more easily than when reading the traditional black print on white paper. 
Try  using a red marker when making sight word cards, writing language experience stories, 
or preparing activities for your reading student.  Legal pads provide a good and easy supply 
of   yellow paper.  
  

Some students lose their places when reading and have difficulty following the line of print.    
Encourage the student to use a colored index card (or a white index card with a heavy black 
line drawn on the top) as a marker when they read.   
 

Source:  Florida Literacy Coalition, www.floridaliteracy.org 
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Mark Your Calendars 

 Feb 18 Englewood Dearborn Street Book Festival 

 Feb 25 United Way Walk-A-Thon in Venice  

 Mar 6 Deal Me In  Card and Game Party  

 Mar 31 United Way Walk-A-Thon in North Port  

 Apr 10 Breakfast and Volunteer Appreciation Day / Annual Meeting  

 Coming Events  
 

Classes Offered  
 

Ron Caruso, long-time volunteer instructor, will conduct a 12-week 

Citizenship Class in North Port beginning on Thurs, Feb 16, 7:00- 

8:30 PM. The class will meet at the North Port Community Church of 

Christ on S. Biscayne Dr (0.9 miles north of US 41). Interested stu-

dents may call Ron Caruso directly at  408-8256. 

A new ESL Beginnersô Conversation Class will start at the Venice 

Library at the end of February.  The class will meet on Monday eve-

nings in the Conference Room from 6:00 - 7:30 PM.  Robin Blair, 

instructor for the Intermediate/Advanced ESL Conversation and 

Writing Class on Saturday afternoons, and Carol Ferraro, instructor for the ESL Beginners class 

in North Port, will be co-instructors for this class.  Students must be registered prior to attending 

class.  Call the LVSSC Office (488-8994) to register .  

òDeal Me Inó Card & Game Party  
 at Jacaranda Trace in South Venice  
 

Come play cards and games at this luxurious       

retirement community on Tues, March 6.  The large 

Jacaranda Trace complex  is visible from the inter-

section of US 41 and Jacaranda Blvd. 

Please help advertise this fundraiser by sharing the 

enclosed flyer with friends and neighbors.  There will 

be many great prizes in the ñTeacup Auction,ò a 

50/50 Drawing, and refreshments.  
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Dearborn Street Book Festival  
 
Englewoodôs 3rd Annual Book Festival will be held on Feb 18 from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM in Pioneer 

Park on Dearborn Street, Englewood.  Local authors, writing workshops, and a children's story hour 

are featured. Literacy Volunteers of South Sarasota County will have a booth manned by an LVSSC 

representative  to  provide information to festival-goers on the services offered by  LVSSC.  Anyone 

interested in working in the booth for 1.5 or 2 hours, please call Nan Winans, 941-474-3577. 

 

Venice United Way Walk -A-Thon  
 

This will be the 6th year that Literacy Volunteers has participated in the Venice Walk-A-Thon.  

Teams will assemble at Centennial Park in downtown Venice at  8:30 AM on February 25th. The 

walk will begin at 9:00 AM and last until 10:30 or 11:00.  The route will be from Centennial Park on  

W. Venice Ave to Higel Marine Park near the Venice Yacht Club (approximately 3 miles round trip).  

Enjoy music at the gazebo and have a hot dog. All those wishing to participate should call 488-

8994.  You can participate without even walkingðjust write a check to United Way of South Sara-

sota County and send it to our office with a note that you are supporting the Walk-A-Thon.  Half of 

the money collected by the LVSSC team will be applied to our programs and the other half supports 

many other worthy non-profit organizations.  

 

North Port United Way Walk -A-Thon  
 

The 2nd United Way Walk-A-Thon in North Port will be conducted on Saturday, March 31st at    

Dallas White Park in North Port.  Sign up with Janita Wisch, Team Captain, at the North Port       

Library.  Arrive at Dallas White Park by 8:30 AM and the walk begins at 9:00 AM.  After the walk, 

enjoy a free hot dog and a swim at the North Port YMCA. 

We hope a large number of North Port tutors and adult learners will participate to show their        

appreciation for the support Literacy Volunteers receives from United Way. 

Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast  
 

In a departure from our usual April luncheon, this year we will hold our  
Volunteer Appreciation and Annual Meeting as a breakfast at the Grace United  

Methodist Church.  A large selection of breakfast items will be served at 9:30 AM  
on Tues April 10 in the Triplett Building, 400 Field Avenue East, Venice.   

 

All tutors are encouraged to invite their students.   
 

Everyoneôs favorite part of this meeting is hearing adult learners and tutors speak.   
Tutors who have a student who would speak before an audience,  

please contact Sandy McIntyre, 941-412-0107, to be placed on the program. 
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Recent Events  
 

Literacy Training  

 

Training for new ESL and Basic Literacy tutors was 
conducted at the North Port Public Library on Nov 
15 and Nov 22.  The course was taught by Literacy 
Volunteersô Tutor Trainer, Esther Bird, and had 15 
attendees.  Esther, who is a certified  ProLiteracy 
ESL Tutor Trainer, stressed several major points:  
teaching must be needs- and goals-based, 
culturally-sensitive, and founded on appropriate 
student-tutor matching.  
 
Esther gave a brief history of ProLiteracy World-
wide, and then devoted most of the time to 
acquainting new tutors with available resources, 
distributing and summarizing teaching materials, 
determining tutor-student matches, and suggesting 
tried-and-true methods. 
 
The most recent Tutor Training class was at 
Jacaranda Library on  Jan 21 and Jan 28. 
  
Training classes are scheduled bi-monthly.  
Volunteers may call the LVSSC office at 941-488-
8994 to sign up. 

Esther Bird with new Literacy Trainees 

 November 2011 Tutor Training Graduates 

The January 2012 Tutor Training Graduates 
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